
NOTICE OF BID 
 
Township of Lawrence 
County of Mercer 
 

Notice is hereby given that sealed bids will be received and publicly opened and read at the Lawrence 
Township Municipal Building, 2207 Lawrence Road, Lawrence Township  NJ  08648 at 10:00 a.m. prevailing 
time on Wednesday, November 15, 2023 for the project known as Bid No. 23-17 Colonial Lake Hydroraking 
and Debris Removal.   

 
The bid shall provide for hydroraking within selected areas of Colonial Lake, a Municipal park owned 

by Lawrence Township located at 100 Bridge Drive, to remove approximately 750 cy of organic material.  This 
work includes removal and disposal of all material as described in the specifications.  The work under this 
contract includes removal of tree debris and other inorganic debris in the project area as set forth in the 
specifications.  It is anticipated that a construction contract will be awarded on December 5, 2023, subject to 
the availability of funds in the 2023 Adopted Budget and 2023 Capital Plan.  Construction shall commence on 
or about January 2, 2024.  The completion of the project shall be sixty (60) working days from the date of 
receipt of the Notice to Proceed.  All work must be completed by March 31, 2024.   

 
Signed bids shall be submitted in a sealed envelope, addressed to the Engineering Department with 

the name of the project printed on the face of the envelope. Bids must be made on the proposal forms 
included with the bid specifications.   

 
Bidders must comply with the regulations of N.J.S.A. 10:5-31 et seq. and N.J.A.C. 17:27 - 1 et seq.    
 

 Plans, Specifications, Instructions and Statutory Requirements and other bid information may be 
obtained by contacting James Parvesse at jparvesse@lawrencetwp.com or 609 844 7087 in the Engineering 
Department, Lawrence Township Municipal Building, 2207 Lawrence Road, Lawrence Township  NJ  08648, 
beginning October 18, 2023 during regular business hours, 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday.  
Bids are available in both digital or hard copy and no fee is required.    
 

Kevin P. Nerwinski, QPA 
Municipal Manager 
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